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Folden, Matthew

From: Carl Mukri <carl.mukri@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, July 07, 2017 10:53 AM

To: Robert Oshel

Cc: Joe Anderson; Dan; Eugene Canjels; Doug Miller; Keely Lange; Jim Burke; E Sternberg; 

David Ross; Katherine Anderson; Connie Raab; Alisa Rosenberg; Folden, Matthew

Subject: Re: Scheduling a 8787 Georgia Ave meeting with Bozzuto Group

Attachments: 8787Georgia_DesignImages w COMMENTS.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Robert, and Everyone, 

 

Attached are my observations noted on the Planning Board package of the history of the proposals.  I have 

noted the number of levels of the building mass along Spring Street for the latest proposal. 

 

I hope this is helpful. 

 

 

 

On Fri, Jul 7, 2017 at 10:35 AM, Carl Mukri <carl.mukri@gmail.com> wrote: 

Thanks, Joe 

I will try to make the meeting 

Carl 

WPCA (Fairview Court) 

 

On Fri, Jul 7, 2017 at 7:07 AM, Robert Oshel <robert.oshel@gmail.com> wrote: 

I'll be there.  The new scheme looks better in some respects, but it is hard to tell for sure without seeing 

horizontal views so we can judge building height. 

  Bob Oshel 

 

On Thu, Jul 6, 2017 at 10:17 PM, Joe Anderson <janderson8812@verizon.net> wrote: 

Hi Folks, 

  

Alisa Rosenberg has reserved a conference room at the Sheraton at 5:30 on Monday, July 10th (first email 

below).  This is a little earlier than before.  Please let Alisa know as soon as possible if this means that you’re 

unable to attend.  The second email below includes Bozzuto’s revisions to the sketch plan and an explanation 

of the protocol. 

  

Matt Folden or one of his colleagues from the MNCPPC Planning Board may attend as well 
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Best, 

  

Joe 

  

  

  

  

Joe, 

  

We are confirmed for the Sheraton in the same room we were in last time at 5:30 at the Linden Board Room 

on July 10th.  

  

Best,  

  

Alisa 

  

  

From: Alisa Rosenberg [mailto:Alisa.Rosenberg@bozzuto.com]  

Sent: Thursday, July 6, 2017 5:01 PM 

To: 'Joe Anderson' <janderson8812@verizon.net> 

Cc: 'Harris, Robert R.' <rrharris@lerchearly.com> 

Subject: Re: Scheduling a 8787 Georgia Ave meeting 

  

Joe,  

  

Please find attached the updated design package that we have discussed.  I look forward to walking you 

all through these designs  on Monday evening.  I am still working to confirm a time and location.  Please let 

me know once you have a final headcount and if you could share who will be in attendance.  
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As we discussed on the call, these are an interim design that reflect the conversations we have had with staff 

and the community.    

  

The official submission under review for Sketch Plan on July 24th will be the version that 

was previously submitted.  The design has progressed since the submission based on discussions with the 

community and with staff on elements that will be established at site plan, not at sketch plan.  Sketch Plan is 

very preliminary and is focused on density, public benefit incentive categories, maximum height, and 

conceptual circulation and access.  It does not approve design or the massing of the building.  The density, 

public benefit incentive categories, maximum height, conceptual circulation and access are unchanged in the 

version we will review on Monday and the official submission.  

  

Please let me know if you have any further questions.  

  

Best,  

  

Alisa  

 

 

 



Planning Staff Design Alternative

Aerial Perspective, looking southwest

Aerial Perspective, looking east

Perspective from Woodside, looking south

Building heights transition gracefully to reflect adjacent building heights

Residential height and open space, adjacent to 2-3 level homes on Spring St.

Full height on Georgia Ave 

Full height, adjacent to public garage and Spring St office buildings.

Full height on Georgia Ave 

Residential height and open space, adjacent to 2-3 level homes.

“Cut-Outs” and step-backs of taller elements reduce perceived mass of buildings at residential portion of Spring Street.



Bozzuto Response to Staff Design Alternative

Bozzuto proposed alternative 
(original submittal outlined in red)

7-8 level facade without
previous step-back creates
massive wall on Spring St

“Cut-outs” reduce perceived mass of whole building from adjacent 3 level residential

Could levels 4-8 be stepped back at this wing as in the previous plan?

8 level section right up to Spring St adjacent to 3 level residential

Private open space increased at expense of Spring St step-back above level 3

7 levels along Georgia Ave
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Folden, Matthew

From: Kronenberg, Robert

Sent: Thursday, April 20, 2017 8:18 AM

To: Folden, Matthew; Hisel-McCoy, Elza

Subject: FW: Developing the Park & Planning site

 

 

From: Williams, Patricia [mailto:Patricia.Williams2@xerox.com]  

Sent: Sunday, April 16, 2017 11:12 PM 

To: Anderson, Casey <Casey.Anderson@mncppc-mc.org>; Wright, Gwen <gwen.wright@montgomeryplanning.org> 

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert <robert.kronenberg@montgomeryplanning.org>; county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; 

WPCA@yahoogroups.com 

Subject: RE: Developing the Park & Planning site 

 
 

 

Good day Mr. Anderson and Ms. Wright, 

 

My name is Patricia Williams.  My husband James, I and our family have been residents here in  Woodside 

Park area for over 20 years.   I am writing about the development of the Park & Planning site.  As you know 

greenspace in our community is slowly being depleted.  I understand that development is important to any 

community however as a resident with young children and a pet that all enjoy the convenience of the wonderful 

walking area right outside our home, and the great green space at our Fairview Park, I am very much opposed to 

the six/seven story building being proposed right outside our door on the corner of Spring Street.  I am even 

more so opposed to MCDOT’s recommendation of extending Fairview Road and Alton Pkwy through Fairview 

Park that would be a tragedy.  This change would disturb our now peaceful walking neighborhood and add to 

the congestion.  

 

I hope as the development is being designed and thought about, we take the concerns or our residents whom live 

and work here in the community into consideration.   

 

I thank you for allowing me to voice my opinion on the project being proposed.   

 

Thank you,  

 

Patricia Williams 

8824 Woodland Drive 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Dan Desai Martin <daniel.martin.dc@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2017 2:50 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; Alisa Rosenberg; 

Mike Henehan; Joe Anderson; Connie Raab; Robert Oshel; Jim Burke

Subject: Development of Park & Planning site (8787 Georgia Ave.)

Attachments: WPCA Resolution - Park and Planning - 4-12-17.pdf

Dear all - 

 

I am writing as President of the Woodside Park Civic Association, which represents more than 600 homes in the 

Woodside Park neighborhood in Silver Spring. 

 

At our April 12, 2017 meeting, our association passed the attached resolution regarding the development of the 

Park & Planning building at 8787 Georgia Ave., which is next to our neighborhood. 

 

We are pleased that many elements from the 2008 charrette (which included MNCPP, neighbors, and 

stakeholders) are in line with the development plans we have seen so far. And we appreciate the outreach thus 

far from representatives from Bozzuto. 

 

However, we have two main concerns, which are outlined in the attached resolution: we oppose a tall building 

immediately across Spring Street from homes in the Woodside Park neighborhood, and we oppose any effort to 

reduce the size of Fairview Road Urban Park for road realignment. On the first point, as the resolution states, 

"The Association notes that it would not oppose a new building at the corner of Spring Street and Georgia 

Avenue which is set back from and 3 floors high along Spring Street but which is increased in height to 6 floors 

or more toward the hotel immediately south of Planning Place." 

 

We are committed to working in good faith with the county, the developers, and our fellow neighborhood 

associations (including Woodside Park Community Association; Woodside Park Homeowners Association; and 

Woodside Station Homeowners Association, who you have already heard from) to make this redevelopment a 

successful project.  

 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Please feel free to reach out to me if I can be helpful in any 

way. 

 

Best, 

Dan Desai-Martin 

President, Woodside Park Civic Association 
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Woodside Park Civic Association  

Park & Planning Headquarters Site Redevelopment Resolution 
Adopted on April 12, 2017 

 
Background 

 
For more than 10 years the Montgomery County government has been planning to relocate the 
headquarters of the Park and Planning Commission from its long-time home on the southeast corner of 
Georgia Avenue and Spring Street to a new building to be built on a county-owned parking lot in 
Wheaton.  Sale of the current Park and Planning site to a developer will fund construction of the new 
Wheaton building.  This long-delayed project is now under way and the county is selling the current Park 
and Planning headquarters site to Bozzuto Development.  Bozzuto has proposed a redevelopment plan 
which in most ways conforms to a plan developed in 2008 with community input through a charrette 
process.  However, two aspects of the plan may harm Woodside Park.  In contrast to the lower building 
specified in the charrette plan, Bozzuto is proposing a six story building at the corner of Georgia Avenue 
and Spring Street.  This building would tower over the townhouses across Spring Street.   
Bozzuto is also proposing to extend Planning Place, the short street between the Park and Planning 
headquarters building and the Sheraton Hotel, through the property to a new intersection with Spring 
Street somewhat north of the intersection of Spring Street with Fairview Road and the parking garage 
entrance across from Fairview Road.  This proposal has led the Montgomery County Department of 
Transportation (DOT) to propose that Fairview Road be moved into Fairview Park, presumably to align 
with the new extended Planning Place.  DOT also suggests that the intersection of Alton Parkway with 
Spring Street be changed into a "T".  Both of these change would result in the area of Fairview Park 
being significantly reduced.  The Bozzuto plan also completely eliminates Royce Hanson Park, the small 
park immediately south of the Park and Planning building.  Taken together, these proposals would 
amount to an important reduction in the amount of public green space in and near downtown Silver 
Spring.  This would be particularly unfortunate given the area's booming population with new 
apartments and condos, including those proposed in the Bozzuto plan itself.    
 

Resolution 
 
Whereas both Fairview Road Urban Park and the residential character of part of the Woodside Park 
neighborhood are being threatened by the plan to redevelop the Maryland-National Capital Park and 
Planning Commission (M-NCPPC) headquarters site, and 
 
Whereas Bozzuto Development is proposing to redevelop the current M-NCPPC headquarters site on 
the southeast corner of Georgia Avenue and Spring Street, immediately across Spring Street from the 
Woodside Park neighborhood and Fairview Road Urban Park, and   
 
Whereas the Bozzuto preliminary plan submitted to the M-NCPPC for review generally follows an 
acceptable plan developed with community input in 2008 when the site was first proposed for 
redevelopment but differs from the community approved charrette plan in one unacceptable aspect, 
and  
 
Whereas Bozzuto is proposing a 6 story building at the corner of Georgia Avenue and Spring Street, 
immediately across Spring Street from existing townhomes in the Woodside Park neighborhood, which 
would tower over the existing homes, and 
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Whereas Bozzuto is proposing to extend Planning Place, the street between the existing M-NCPPC 
headquarters building and the hotel to its south, so it would continue through the property to a new 
intersection with Spring Street, and 
Whereas the Bozzuto plan includes the complete elimination of Royce Hanson Park adjacent to the 
existing M-NCPPC headquarters building, and  
 
Whereas the Montgomery County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) comments on the Bozzuto 
proposal suggest additional changes which also would be unacceptable if adopted, and 
 
Whereas  MCDOT commented that this intersection is too close to the county parking garage entrance 
just south of the M-NCPPC property to allow traffic safe flow in all directions and proposes: "One way to 
remedy this spacing problem is to realign Fairview (through the adjacent property) to align opposite 
Planning Place Extended (assuming there will be adequate visibility in all directions at that 
location)."  [The "Fairview" that they propose could be realigned is Fairview Road and the "adjacent 
property" they propose to realign Fairview Road through is Fairview Road Urban Park.] and, 
 
Whereas  MCDOT is proposing to take scarce parkland to solve a traffic problem created by the Bozzuto 
proposal and reduce the amount of parkland in and adjacent to Downtown Silver Spring, which already 
suffers from a lack of adequate parkland to serve the area's booming population, and 
Whereas, if Buzzoto's plan creates a traffic problem, the solution should be found on the redevelopment 
site itself, not by taking land in a park, and 
 
Whereas, MCDOT also proposes to "reconfigure the intersection geometry of Alton Parkway/Spring 
Street so that Alton Pkwy connects to Spring Street in a more formalized “T” intersection,"  which 
undoubtedly would require taking land occupied by the park, and 
 
Whereas any reduction of the size of the park as it currently exists is unacceptable because there is a 
lack of adequate parkland to serve the area's booming population. 
 
Therefore the Woodside Park Civic Association goes on record as requesting that the Maryland-National 
Capital Park and Planning Commission and the Montgomery County government reject any 
redevelopment plan for the M-NCPPC site which places a tall building immediately across Spring Street 
from homes in the Woodside Park neighborhood or which results in a reduction of the size of Fairview 
Road Urban Park.  The Association notes that it would not oppose a new building at the corner of Spring 
Street and Georgia Avenue which is set back from and 3 floors high along Spring Street but which is 
increased in height to 6 floors or more toward the hotel immediately south of Planning Place.  
 
The officers of the Association are instructed to communicate this opposition to the Maryland-National 
Capital Park and Planning Commission and Bozzuto Development.  The Executive Committee of the 
Association is also authorized to seek legal representation concerning this matter if the committee 
deems it necessary to protect the interest of the Woodside Park neighborhood. 

 
 

Attachment B

B - 4



1

Folden, Matthew

From: Woodside Station <woodside.station@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2017 9:31 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; 

Alisa.Rosenberg@bozzuto.com; carl.mukri@gmail.com; dougmiller@post.harvard.edu; 

douglasryanmiller@gmail.com; keely.o.lang@gmail.com; Eugene Canjels

Subject: Development of Park and Planning site

Attachments: HOA letter to MNCPPC.pdf

Attached please find a letter from the following homeowners associations regarding the proposed 

development at 8787 Georgia Avenue: 

  

Woodside Park Community Association 

Woodside Park Homeowners Association 

Woodside Station Homeowners Association 
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Folden, Matthew

From: STEVEN OSNOWITZ <osnowitz@comcast.net>

Sent: Sunday, April 16, 2017 10:41 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com

Subject: Concerning the Bozutto Behomoth Planned for the corner of GA Ave. & Spring Street

 

I write as a long-time resident of Woodside Park, living directly across Spring Street from the planned Bozutto 

development at the current location of the Park and Planning site at Georgia Avenue and Spring Street. As 

someone who was very involved in the charrette process in 2008, I am dismayed at the dramatic changes from 

the charrette plan. In contrast to the explicit decisions of the charrette to limit height on Spring Street, and not 

include any retail development on the property, the current Bozutto plan violates both of these principles. The 

proposals to solve the congestion caused from retail operations by taking away part of Fairview Park, or push 

the increased traffic onto Spring Street across from Woodland Drive, are very unpopular. 

 

A fundamental principle decided at the charrette was that height along all of Spring Street was to be limited, 

with a tradeoff of greater height toward the rear of the development. Graduation of height toward the hotel was 

part of the agreement. The abandonment of this decision for the corner at Georgia Avenue is intolerable to the 

long-standing residential community that has been supportive of our neighboring downtown through its decades 

of struggles. 

 

Back in 2007, opposition to the then proposed development began in part not just over height and setbacks on 

Spring Street, but a proposal to put a supermarket at Spring and Georgia. By the time of the charrette process of 

2008, there were developer proposals to allow retail businesses (then unnamed, as now) at that corner. The 

charrette considered and rejected proposals for retail businesses at Georgia Avenue and Spring Street.  Housing 

and offices were accepted. 

 

Considered at the charrette was the history of failed stores and empty storefronts on the ground level of the 

Pointe (then Georgian Towers), and inside and adjacent to the Sheraton (previously a Crowne Plaza and 

Holiday Inn). Since then, these and other parts of downtown Silver Spring have increasingly struggled with 

empty storefronts, especially in locations farther removed from consumer traffic near Ellsworth. The growth of 

Internet choices makes isolated retail storefronts much more problematic. Ironically, the emphatic statement in 

2008 of Bozutto representatives that retail was not viable at that intersection is now more true than ever.   

 

Yet residents of our neighborhood objected to retail stores at the corner of Spring & Georgia even if successful. 

The increased traffic volume (pedestrian or vehicle) from some unnamed successful business, along with its 

lighting and possible liquor license, resulted in a “Catch-22” – empty storefronts avoided means unacceptable 
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commercialization contiguous to our neighborhood. (The only caveat for any retail left standing at the charrette 

was for a “Starbucks-like” coffee shop on Georgia at the corner closest to the hotel. Subsequently, that demand 

was met by a Starbucks on Georgia Avenue on the other side of the hotel.)   

 

Our neighborhood has no control over the unnamed retail tenants, their customers, noise, lighting or anything 

else – in fact, Bozutto or any management will undoubtedly be controlled by a very difficult commercial and 

retail market in even a good economy. Our support of sustainable retail in downtown Silver Spring (and I 

am most definitely a strong supporter) does not require retail in every building or in isolated pockets, 

especially directly across from us. 

 

The proposed solution to this congestion and traffic generated by retail entities is now the very unpopular 

MCDOT proposal to take part of the Fairview Park for traffic, or possibly dump even more cars on Spring 

Street across from Woodland Drive (threatening an eventual cut through the divide on Spring Street to access 

Woodland). These are widely deemed unacceptable solutions to the retail congestion planned for the property.   

 

Words and phrases about creating a "gateway" to "make a statement" do not constitute sound planning and 

implementation.  Parks and Planning gets to view these future problems from Wheaton. The neighborhood is 

left with the mistakes. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steven J. Osnowitz 

8810 Woodland Drive 

Silver Spring, MD 20910   
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Folden, Matthew

From: Frank Weathers <frankw1015@verizon.net>

Sent: Friday, April 07, 2017 1:02 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; 

alisa.rosenberg@bozzuto.com

Subject: Development Proposals/Plans for Spring Street & Georgia Ave. area

Importance: High

TO ALL CONCERNED: 

 

I agree with the entire message offered by Bob Oshel of Woodside Park, dated April 6, 2017.  Your consideration of 

stated concerns would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Frank Weathers, Jr 

1219 Burton Street (since June 1970) 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Daniel Wolf <dwolfus@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 06, 2017 3:46 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen; Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, 

Matthew

Subject: Fwd: Objection to Development Plan for Fairview Park and Building at Georgia and 

Spring

 

Dear Mr. Anderson and Ms. Wright, 

 

As a long-time resident of Ballard Street in Silver Spring, I am among those who will be most affected by the 

development proposed for where the Park and Planning building currently stands at the intersection of Georgia 

and Spring Streets. My house is almost directly across the street and my children play in Fairview Park almost 

daily. I am concerned about what the proposed development, in particular the plans for re-routing Fairview 

Road, might mean for my family's safety as well as its quality of life. 

 

It is unconscionable to even consider taking away land from Fairview Park. It is among the only useable open 

space in Downtown Silver Spring or Woodside Park, particularly for children. Although there are other 

playgrounds nearby, there are no other fields of any kind. Fairview Park provides the only space in the 

neighborhood where older kids can find a pick up game of baseball, soccer or football or where preschoolers 

can run around freely.  

 

Moreover, there has been a noticeable increase in the number of apartment dwellers with children who frequent 

the park. For these families, any encroachment will literally take away from the only "backyard" where their 

kids can play. 

 

The current size of the park ensures that the children can play safely away from a very heavily trafficked 

street -- where, I might add, speeding is routine and enforcement is non-existent. Any encroachment into 

the park to accommodate traffic is simply unacceptable.  

 

When development for the Park and Planning site was first discussed, the neighbors in Woodside Park were told 

to expect a "gateway" that would provide a common-sense transition between the urban district and our 

neighborhood. To us, that meant maintaining and improving both the safety and the atmosphere of our 

community. A large, six-story building does not appear to be faithful to that vision, nor does a plan that 

encroaches on our green space in order to bring traffic closer to where our children play. 

 

As a neighbor, I am asking for you to honor the "gateway" vision and to find a way to develop this site that does 

not remove green space nor adversely impacts the character of our neighborhood. As a park and planning 

organization it is unconscionable in today's day & age that you would shrink green space at a time that it has 

become nothing short of a rarity in Downtown Silver Spring.  I don't think it would come as a shock that you as 

the permitting entity have a duty to serve and protect citizens - not developers.   

Thanks in advance for your careful consideration in this matter. 

 

Daniel Wolf 

Woodside Park Resident 

(Ballard Street) 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Robert Oshel <robert.oshel@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 06, 2017 10:24 AM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; 

alisa.rosenberg@bozzuto.com; Mike.henehan@bozzuto.com

Subject: Redevelopment of M-NCPPC Headquarters Site

Dear Ms. Wright and Mr. Anderson: 

 

I am writing with comments on the proposed redevelopment of the M-NCPPC headquarters site and the 

potential effect of the redevelopment on the Woodside Park neighborhood across Spring Street. 

In 1989 the Historic Preservation Planning Staff of the M-NCPPC said that "Woodside Park [the neighborhood] 

was more than a typical 1920s development . . . it was really prototypical. . . . Although there are many 

neighborhoods with some of the same characteristics and architectural housing types as Woodside Park, staff 

has concluded that Woodside Park is not only the most intact subdivision of the period, but also that its basic 

design and development is probably the purest manifestation of the ’20s/’30s suburban ideal to have been built 

in Montgomery County. [Other contemporary neighborhoods do not] have the sylvan, park-like character that 

many subdivisions of the period aspired to but that few actually were able to create. Woodside Park did create 

this ideal sort of ambiance and has, amazingly, maintained it over the years to a great degree." 

Now, almost 30 years later, Woodside Park still remains largely intact and still has the sylvan, park-like 

character its developers intended.  One important reason for that is the fact that the M-NCPPC headquarters site 

and Fairview Road Urban Park have served as buffers protecting the neighborhood from encroachment by the 

increasing commercial development of downtown Silver Spring.  The low scale of the headquarters building 

and the open space of Fairview Road Urban Park have kept the high-rises of downtown Silver Spring from 

overwhelming the ambiance of the Woodside Park neighborhood. 

I trust the M-NCPPC will keep the importance of the buffers in mind as it reviews the Bozzuto proposal for 

redevelopment of the headquarters site. 

For the most part the Bozzuto proposal conforms to the acceptable charrette plan developed with community 

input about 10 years ago, but two aspects of the proposal and reaction to it on initial review are very 

troubling.  First, Bozzuto is proposing a 6-story building at the corner of Spring Street and Georgia Avenue in 

contrast to the charrette consensus for a much lower building at that corner.  This building could increase in 

height nearer to Planning Place and the Sheraton Hotel, but it is important that any new building on the south 

side of Spring Street between Woodland Drive and Georgia Avenue not tower over the homes in Woodside 

Park across Spring Street.  Any new building along Spring Street should not be higher than the townhouses 

across the street so it can continue to serve as a buffer for the neighborhood as the M-NCPPC Headquarters 

building does now.  Such a lower scale building on the corner of Georgia Avenue and Spring Street also would 

be a better "gateway" to downtown Silver Spring than would an abrupt switch from low scale our residential 

neighborhood to a 6-story building. 

Second, two of the Montgomery County Department of Transportation (DOT) recommendations in relation to 

the Bozzuto proposal are very troubling.  To facilitate traffic entering Spring Street from a proposed extension 

of Planning Place through the redevelopment site, DOT proposes that Fairview Road be rerouted through 

Fairview Road Urban Park.  DOT also proposes turning the Alton Parkway/Spring Street intersection into a 
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"T".  Both of these proposals would necessitate taking land from the park.  Proposing to reduce the size of the 

park to facilitate development on the other side of Spring Street is particularly outrageous.  Any traffic problems 

caused by the location of a new street in the redevelopment should be solved within the redevelopment site, not 

by reducing the size of the park.  This is particularly the case when a boom of new residents in downtown Silver 

Spring is increasing the demand for green space and parks. 

I urge the Commission not to approve any redevelopment proposal which has any building immediately across 

Spring Street which is taller than the existing townhouses between Woodland Drive and Georgia Avenue or 

which leads to taking land from Fairview Road Urban Park. 

Robert E. Oshel 

9114 Crosby Road 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

301-585-0307 

robert.oshel@gmail.com 

[Author of Home Sites of Distinction: The History of Woodside Park; "The Woodside Park Historic and 

Architectural Walking Tour;" and Silver Spring and the Civil War] 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Joe Anderson <janderson8812@verizon.net>

Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 2:10 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; 

WPCA@yahoogroups.com

Subject: Developing the Park & Planning site

Dear Mr. Anderson and Ms. Wright, 

We are residents of Woodside Park and are writing about the Bozzuto Group’s application and sketch plan  to develop 

the Park & Planning site at 8787 Georgia.  As you know, in 2008 more than 100 Woodside Park residents and others 

participated in a charrette to refine and improve a plan to develop the site.  The result was a much-improved design that 

represented the desires of the community for an attractive transition from the CBD to residential Silver Spring along 

with the commercial interests of the developers. The current Bozzuto application states that it follows “the 

recommendations of the sector plan and the 2007 [sic] charrette held with neighborhood stakeholders…,” and in fact 

the east section of the site does reflect the charrette.  However, the current plan for the west section calls for a six-story 

building right on the corner of Spring & Georgia that will overwhelm the residential area across the street.  In sharp 

contrast the charrette plan called for a two-story building at the corner that would grow higher in a series of step-backs 

to the Sheraton, providing an effective transition from commercial to residential. 

We hope that the Planning Board will keep the spirit of the charrette plan in mind in the course of the process of 

reviewing plans for this property.  Particularly relevant, we believe, is how this corner of Spring and Georgia will blend in 

with the other three corners, consisting of a county park, a townhouse development and a rounded, stepped-back Bank 

of America building.  Bozzuto’s notion of providing a “gateway” to the Silver Spring CBD can be accomplished without 

such an abrupt and dramatic shift in height. 

We strongly encourage the Planning Board to require that the developer to maintain the spirit of the 2008 charrette 

plan.  Like many of our neighbors, we also are concerned about MCDOT’s recommendation to take part of Fairview Park 

to change traffic patterns on Fairview Road and Alton Pkwy. The fact that Fairview does not line up with the Spring 

Street entrance by the parking garage in the Bozzuto plan should be addressed in the Bozzuto design—not compensated 

for by moving Fairview and eliminating a portion of the park.  

The charrette plan offers a unique opportunity to meet the expectations of all the stakeholders.  We understand that 

development of the site is to be expected, but we believe that it can be done intelligently and in a way that creates an 

appealing transition between the residential and commercial districts and also adds to—rather than reduces—the green 

spaces in Silver Spring. 

Joe and Katherine 

Anderson                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                8812 Woodland Drive 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Steve Diehl <hedog3@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, April 02, 2017 11:03 AM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: woodside.station@yahoo.com; Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com

Subject: Concern about the proposed plans for Spring and Georgia/Proposed solution

Hello: 

 

We are Steve and Sally Diehl.  We currently reside at 8804 Woodland Drive, directly across from the developer’s planned 

six story structure. 

 

We object strenuously to the portion of the proposed six story structure that would run along Spring Street directly 

opposite our townhouse.  If six story structures are necessary in this development, we would ask that the portion on 

Spring Street be set back in the same manner that the Bank of America (at the corner of Georgia and Spring) is set back. 

 

We respectfully request that you consider our good faith request.  If you have any questions, feel free to call us at our 

home (301-592-1723). 

 

Thank you, 

 

Steve and Sally Diehl   
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Folden, Matthew

From: Andy Alderdice <andy4homes@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 10:28 AM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen; Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, 

Matthew; county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com

Subject: Fairview Park and Garage Parking

Good Morning - I live in the Woodside Park community and work in Downtown Silver Spring.  I am dismayed 

by the fact that the land at Spring Street and Georgia Ave. could now be approved for a 6 story building, and 

with no setback requirement would make a negative impact on the Woodside Park community with an alley 

affect on Spring Street and bright lighting into the community.  I thought we were going to be a well-planned 

community and have a gracious entrance to downtown? 

 

As I understand it the following would be impacted by Bozzutto's and MCDOT planning: 

 

 

1.       MCDOT’s suggestion of taking land from Fairview Park to turn the Alton Parkway/Spring Street intersection into a 

"T" 

2.     MCDOT’s suggestion for taking land from Fairview Park to re-route Fairview Road exit onto Spring through a corner 

of Fairview Park 

3.       The proposed 6-story residential/retail building for the corner of Spring & Georgia 

First of all, the interactive map for comments about Fairview Park may be fine for those of us who are proficient in online 

navigation AND are actually aware of the interactive map. However, the only way to become aware of the map is to read 

the park commission online bulletins or to hear about it from someone else. I do not think the interactive map is a 

sufficient method in and of itself for evaluating use. Greater community involvement and additional methods of input 

should be sought. 

Fairview Park 

I specifically bought in Woodside Park because of the lovely natural environment consisting of woods and the green 

space of Fairview Park. 

Fairview Park is important because green space is critical in a neighborhood. This park is used by children, parents, 

grandparents, visitors, bird watchers, local workers out for a stroll, picnics, and people reading and enjoying the greenery 

and sun. 

Parks allow us to develop a sense of community. Parks provide space for residents and visitors to interact with one other 

and meet new people. 

I see lots of local workers taking a stroll in the park throughout the day. 

Building more apartments nearby will make a park such as Fairview even more important. 

Fairview Park is already small. Reducing the size of the park is a slippery slope. Both MCDOT suggestions 1 and 

2 set bad precedent for our residential area. If anything, the size of the park should be increased. 
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Being outside/playing in nature is crucial for the healthy development of children. There’s a lovely playground in this park 

that so many children use while the parents and grandparents schmooze and play with them. Children can make new 

friends in the neighborhood, run around safely, and learn to appreciate nature. 

Each park has its own unique ecosystem. These ecosystems provide natural habitats for many different insects, birds, 

and animals. You can’t just take down a tree, plant a new one, and expect the area to be the same. When you remove an 

older tree, you also remove the ecosystem that goes with it. Reducing the size of the park weakens the ecosystem. 

Spring Street/Georgia Intersection 

The present plan is not acceptable: 

• A 6-story residential/retail building is much too tall for this small area and too close to Woodside Park. In 

addition, there is no setback planned. Adding tall buildings of this nature creates a cement canyon that is an 

eyesore. 

• There is already a great deal of empty retail space close to this area. Building more empty space does not make 

sense. 

• Building this many new apartments does not make sense. There is already a surfeit of empty apartments. 

• Light is going to bleed out into the adjoining residential area of Woodside Park. There will also be additional 

noise. 

I firmly oppose all 3 of these plans in their present state. 

As far as changing the times for payment in the county lots in Downtown Silver Spring, please don't extend the fee for 

parking in the county lots from 7pm to 10pm.  This is such a wonderful advantage of living in Silver Spring.  We DON'T 

want to be like Bethesda - that's why I moved from Bethesda.  We want to attract people to Downtown Silver Spring, not 

push them into the District or back to Bethesda.  Having safe, lighted parking where people can frequent restaurants and 

entertainment without worrying about being ticketed is tantamount to building Silver Spring to what we want it to be - a 

safe, thriving destination! 

Thank you very much for your time and consideration, 

--  

Andy Alderdice  

Realtor, GRI, CRS 

 

TOP 1% Long & Foster Agent Nationally 

Licensed in DC, MD & VA 

Christie's Great Estates Exclusive Affiliate 

Past Business Person of the Year, Potomac Chamber of Commerce 

Past President, Kiwanis Club of Washington &  Potomac Chamber of Commerce 
 

   

W.C. & A.N. Miller Realtors, a Long & Foster Company 
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4701 Sangamore Rd, LL1 

Bethesda, MD 20816 

301-466-5898 (cell) 

301-229-4000 (office) 

andy4homes.com 

 

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or 

entity to whom they are addressed.  It may contain information that is confidential and prohibited from 

disclosure.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this 

message or any attachment is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the 

original sender at the telephone number above or contact 301-466-5898 and destroy this e-mail, along with any 
attachments.  Thank you and sorry for any inconvenience.  
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Folden, Matthew

From: Hisel-McCoy, Elza

Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 12:04 PM

To: Steve Diehl; Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: woodside.station@yahoo.com; Kronenberg, Robert; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; Dickel, Stephanie

Subject: RE: Concern about the proposed plans for Spring and Georgia/Proposed solution

Hello Steve and Sally, 

 

As I mentioned to some of your neighbors, thank you for taking the time to share your thoughts with us.  We share your 

concern about compatibility of the development with your community and have shared those (and others) with the 

applicant team.  The purpose of the Sketch Plan review, in part, is for all of the agencies to identify issues that will need 

to be resolved either during this review or in a future review. 

 

I see that you have copied the applicant’s attorney on this correspondence so I will not forward it to them.  The 

applicant team is currently working on addressing all of the comments raised during the Development Review 

Committee meeting.  When they resubmit we will reach out to you to see where things stand. 

 

I will be out of the country for the next two weeks or so, and Matt Folden, lead reviewer on the project, is out on 

paternity leave for the same period.  I am copying Stephanie Dickel on our team so that she can respond to any 

questions you might have in the interim. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Elza 

 

 

Elza Hisel-McCoy, Assoc. AIA, LEED-AP 

Master Planner, Regulatory Supervisor 

Area One  

Montgomery County Planning Department 

M-NCPPC 

8787 Georgia Avenue 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

301.495.2115, elza.hisel-mccoy@montgomeryplanning.org 

montgomeryplanning.org 

 

From: Steve Diehl [mailto:hedog3@gmail.com]  

Sent: Sunday, April 02, 2017 11:03 AM 

To: Anderson, Casey <Casey.Anderson@mncppc-mc.org>; Wright, Gwen <gwen.wright@montgomeryplanning.org> 

Cc: woodside.station@yahoo.com; Kronenberg, Robert <robert.kronenberg@montgomeryplanning.org>; Hisel-McCoy, 

Elza <elza.hisel-mccoy@montgomeryplanning.org>; Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org>; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com 

Subject: Concern about the proposed plans for Spring and Georgia/Proposed solution 

 
Hello: 
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We are Steve and Sally Diehl.  We currently reside at 8804 Woodland Drive, directly across from the developer’s planned 

six story structure. 

 

We object strenuously to the portion of the proposed six story structure that would run along Spring Street directly 

opposite our townhouse.  If six story structures are necessary in this development, we would ask that the portion on 

Spring Street be set back in the same manner that the Bank of America (at the corner of Georgia and Spring) is set back. 

 

We respectfully request that you consider our good faith request.  If you have any questions, feel free to call us at our 

home (301-592-1723). 

 

Thank you, 

 

Steve and Sally Diehl   

 

Attachment B

B - 20



1

Folden, Matthew

From: Hisel-McCoy, Elza

Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 12:01 PM

To: RossandShira Bettinger; Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen; Kronenberg, Robert; Folden, 

Matthew; county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com; Dickel, 

Stephanie

Cc: Joe Anderson; robert.oshel@gmail.com

Subject: RE: Fairview Park and the Corner of Spring and Georgia

Hello Ross and Shira, 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your thoughts with us.  We share many of the same concerns and have shared 

those (and others) with the applicant team.  The purpose of the Sketch Plan review, in part, is for all of the agencies to 

identify issues that will need to be resolved either during this review or in a future review. 

 

I see that you have copied the applicant’s attorney on this correspondence so I will not forward it to them.  The 

applicant team is currently working on addressing all of the comments raised during the Development Review 

Committee meeting.  When they resubmit we will reach out to you to see where things stand. 

 

I will be out of the country for the next two weeks or so, and Matt Folden, lead reviewer on the project, is out on 

paternity leave for the same period.  I am copying Stephanie Dickel on our team so that she can respond to any 

questions you might have in the interim. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Elza 

 

Elza Hisel-McCoy, Assoc. AIA, LEED-AP 

Master Planner, Regulatory Supervisor 

Area One  

Montgomery County Planning Department 

M-NCPPC 

8787 Georgia Avenue 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

301.495.2115, elza.hisel-mccoy@montgomeryplanning.org 

montgomeryplanning.org 

 

From: RossandShira Bettinger [mailto:rsbettinger@gmail.com]  

Sent: Saturday, April 01, 2017 6:56 PM 

To: Anderson, Casey <Casey.Anderson@mncppc-mc.org>; Wright, Gwen <gwen.wright@montgomeryplanning.org>; 

Kronenberg, Robert <robert.kronenberg@montgomeryplanning.org>; Hisel-McCoy, Elza <elza.hisel-

mccoy@montgomeryplanning.org>; Folden, Matthew <matthew.folden@montgomeryplanning.org>; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com 

Cc: Joe Anderson <JoeAnderson8812@gmail.com>; robert.oshel@gmail.com 

Subject: Fairview Park and the Corner of Spring and Georgia 
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Ross and I own a home on Ballard Street, very close to Fairview Park and the corner of Spring Street and Georgia 

Avenue. We would like to offer our comments about 3 Silver Spring development items: 

1.       MCDOT’s suggestion of taking land from Fairview Park to turn the Alton Parkway/Spring Street 

intersection into a "T" 

2.     MCDOT’s suggestion for taking land from Fairview Park to re-route Fairview Road exit onto Spring 

through a corner of Fairview Park 

3.       The proposed 6-story residential/retail building for the corner of Spring & Georgia 

First of all, the interactive map for comments about Fairview Park may be fine for those of us who are proficient in online 
navigation AND are actually aware of the interactive map. However, the only way to become aware of the map is to read 
the park commission online bulletins or to hear about it from someone else. We do not think the interactive map is a 
sufficient method in and of itself for evaluating use. Greater community involvement and additional methods of input 
should be sought. 

Fairview Park 

We bought our home on Ballard two years ago. We specifically bought in Woodside Park because of the lovely natural 
environment consisting of woods and the green space of Fairview Park. 

Fairview Park is important because green space is critical in a neighborhood. This park is used by children, parents, 
grandparents, visitors, bird watchers, local workers out for a stroll, picnics, and people reading and enjoying the greenery 
and sun. 

Parks allow us to develop a sense of community. Parks provide space for residents and visitors to interact with one other 
and meet new people.  

We see lots of local workers taking a stroll in the park throughout the day. 

Building more apartments nearby will make a park such as Fairview even more important. 

Fairview Park is already small. Reducing the size of the park is a slippery slope. Both MCDOT suggestions 1 and 
2 set bad precedent for our residential area. If anything, the size of the park should be increased. 

Flat, dark surfaces composed of asphalt and concrete in cities create what is known as the urban heat island effect. This 
makes urban neighborhoods noticeably warmer than other nearby areas, and is a major factor in air pollution. Even a 
small increase in the number of trees in the neighborhood can reduce this effect. Trees remove a wide variety of 
pollutants from the air. And even a small increase in the number of city parks OR THEIR SIZE can make a significant 
difference when it comes to air pollution. 

Direct exposure to nature has immense benefits on mental health by reducing stress and increasing happiness. Studies 
by American, Japanese, and Finnish researchers confirm this. Making the park smaller reduces the amount of nature 
available to residents nearby. 

Being outside/playing in nature is crucial for the healthy development of children. There’s a lovely playground in this park 
that so many children use while the parents and grandparents schmooze and play with them. Children can make new 
friends in the neighborhood, run around safely, and learn to appreciate nature. 

Each park has its own unique ecosystem. These ecosystems provide natural habitats for many different insects, birds, 
and animals. You can’t just take down a tree, plant a new one, and expect the area to be the same. When you remove an 
older tree, you also remove the ecosystem that goes with it. Reducing the size of the park weakens the ecosystem. 

Spring Street/Georgia Intersection 

The present plan is not acceptable: 
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• A 6-story residential/retail building is much too tall for this small area and too close to Woodside Park. In 

addition, there is no setback planned. Adding tall buildings of this nature creates a cement canyon that is 

an eyesore. 

• There is already a great deal of empty retail space close to this area. Building more empty space does not 

make sense. 

• Building this many new apartments does not make sense. There is already a surfeit of empty apartments. 

• Light is going to bleed out into the adjoining residential area of Woodside Park. There will also be 

additional noise. 

We firmly oppose all 3 of these plans in their present state. 

Thank you very much for your time and consideration, 

Ross and Shira Bettinger 

1213 Ballard Street 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 
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Folden, Matthew

From: rg steinman <lifeonurth@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, April 01, 2017 8:12 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen; Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, 

Matthew; county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com

Subject: Comments on Bozzuto building plans for 8787 Georgia Avenue

Attachments: Comments on Building Proposal for 8787 Georgia ave, Apr 2017.doc

To recipients: 

We, Roberta G (rg) Steinman and John Parrish, are providing our initial comments on the February 2017 

Bozzuto building plans for 8787 Georgia Avenue. Please see attached. 

If you have any questions or comments, or if the file doesn't download properly, please feel free to contact us at 

this email - lifeonurth@gmail.com. 

Most Sincerely, 

 ~ rg Steinman 
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Comments on the February 2017 Bozutto plan  

8787 Georgia Ave  

 

Comments on Building Proposal for 8787 Georgia Ave, Apr 2017 

We have three main comments on the building plan: 

 

The height of the proposed buildings adjacent to residential neighborhoods is excessive and insensitive to the 
adjoining neighborhoods and is not what was agreed upon during the 2008 charrette process. 

• This applies to the proposed six-story residential/retail building right on the corner of Spring St. and Georgia 

Ave., as well as to the proposed 7-8 story residential/retail on Spring St. facing Fairview Rd. Both diverge 

greatly from the outcome of the 2008 charrette. It was agreed upon in the charrette to “place low-rise buildings 

along Spring Street” and to place the taller buildings “closer to the intersections of Georgia Avenue and 

Planning Place.” 

“The proposed SilverPlace locates the lowest buildings (3 to 4 stories) adjacent to the existing neighborhood. The 

tallest buildings are located closer to the Silver Spring CBD, adjacent to the existing hotel and parking garage and 

away from the existing neighborhood.” 

• The building height needs to come down to the height of two stories at the corner of Georgia and Spring, so as 

not to affront the neighborhood; and the step-back facing the Fairview side of the development needs to come 

down to a total building height of four stories, at most. 

• In both cases, the building height is overpowering and insensitive to the neighborhood. The tall buildings block 

the sky, the light, and the sun, and generally darkens the skyline, especially in the winter when the sun is lower 

in the sky. 

 

Vehicular access to the site along Planning Place from Spring Street does not work. It creates traffic and 

safety concerns. MCDOT's proposals to re-route Fairview and to create a T intersection at Alton both 

involve sacrificing sections of Fairview Park and are completely unacceptable, besides not resolving the 

traffic and safety concerns. 

• Bozzuto’s proposal places Planning Place parallel to the existing garage, and entering Spring Street, thus 

creating two adjacent intersections, leading to traffic and safety problems.  

• MCDOT’s plans create just as much, if not more, traffic and safety problems as they intended to resolve. There 

would still be duplicative intersections adjacent to each other, plus the neighborhood would lose a good chunk 

of the Park and more trees. The forthcoming loss of trees and green space due to this entire project underscores 

the critical need for retaining every square inch of Fairview Park. 

• Other options must be explored to allow vehicular access to the site along Planning Place, but not via Spring 

Street. Traffic to the site needs to be kept away from the adjacent neighborhood. And destroying Fairview Park 

to accomplish this is not an option. The 2008 charrette did not allow vehicular access from Spring Street. It 

stated, “Vehicular access to the site is located along Planning Place instead of Spring Street and away from the 

adjacent neighborhood.” 

 

Under the current plan, the loss of highly functioning green space (mature old trees) would be significant. 

Consideration needs to be given to retention of mature trees and meaningful Green Space, not just paved 

public areas. 

• The property boasts at least 62 trees of which are 17 are specimen trees, with a dbh of 24 inches or more.* 

These old trees provide highly valued biological functions – they clean the air, capture carbon, store and filter 

water, and provide habitat and food for the local wildlife. Importantly, these old trees provide beauty and 

spiritual upliftment. As small as Royce Hanson Park is, it is a highly valued sanctuary in a sea of concrete. The 

MNCPPC gardeners have also provided bountiful vegetable gardens over the years. We lose much if all of this 

is leveled and destroyed. Our area has lost so many of mature trees due to development, storms, and disease. It 

is imperative that more be done to preserve mature trees, create green spaces, and reduce impervious surfaces. 

• The 2008 charrette indicated they would retain several mature Willow oaks. Surely Buzzuto’s plan can and 

should do better. 
*NOTE: The Tree inventory included in the plan was done in May, 2014 and expired in May, 2016. However, the current plan 

needs to include an updated Tree inventory, including specimen trees, which would change the forest conservation outcome. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Roberta G (rg) Steinman (lifeonurth@gmail.com) & John Parrish  

9009 Fairview Rd., Silver Spring, 20910-4106 
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Folden, Matthew

From: Rachel Scher <rlsw01@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 30, 2017 9:17 PM

To: Anderson, Casey; Wright, Gwen

Cc: Kronenberg, Robert; Hisel-McCoy, Elza; Folden, Matthew; 

county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov; rrharris@lerchearly.com

Subject: Objection to Development Plan for Fairview Park and Building at Georgia and Spring

Dear Mr. Anderson and Ms. Wright, 

 

As a long-time resident of Ballard Street in Silver Spring, I am among those who will be most affected by the 

development proposed for where the Park and Planning building currently stands at the intersection of Georgia 

and Spring Streets. My house is almost directly across the street and my children play in Fairview Park almost 

daily. I am concerned about what the proposed development, in particular the plans for re-routing Fairview 

Road, might mean for my family's safety as well as its quality of life. 

 

It is unconscionable to even consider taking away land from Fairview Park. It is among the only useable open 

space in Downtown Silver Spring or Woodside Park, particularly for children. Although there are other 

playgrounds nearby, there are no other fields of any kind. Fairview Park provides the only space in the 

neighborhood where older kids can find a pick up game of baseball, soccer or football or where preschoolers 

can run around freely.  

 

Moreover, there has been a noticeable increase in the number of apartment dwellers with children who frequent 

the park. For these families, any encroachment will literally take away from the only "backyard" where their 

kids can play. 

 

The current size of the park ensures that the children can play safely away from a very heavily trafficked 

street -- where, I might add, speeding is routine and enforcement is non-existent. Any encroachment into 

the park to accommodate traffic is simply unacceptable.  

 

When development for the Park and Planning site was first discussed, the neighbors in Woodside Park were told 

to expect a "gateway" that would provide a common-sense transition between the urban district and our 

neighborhood. To us, that meant maintaining and improving both the safety and the atmosphere of our 

community. A large, six-story building does not appear to be faithful to that vision, nor does a plan that 

encroaches on our green space in order to bring traffic closer to where our children play. 

 

As a neighbor, I am asking for you to be true to the "gateway" vision and to find a way to develop this site that 

does not remove green space nor adversely impacts the character of our neighborhood. 

 

Rachel Scher 

Woodside Park Resident 

(Ballard Street) 
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MCPB No. 14-,47
Forest Conservation Plan No. MR2014047
8787 Georgia Avenue
Date of Hearing: June 5, 2014

RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, under Montgomery County Code Chapter 22A, the Montgomery
County Planning Board is authorized to review forest conservation plan applications;
ano

WHEREAS, on April 28, 2014, the Montgomery County Department of
Transportation ("Applicant"), together with its mandatory referral submission for
disposition of the Subject Property under $20-301(1) of the Land Use Article, MD Ann.
Code, filed an application for approval of a preliminary forest conservation planl on
approximately 3.24 acres of land located at 8787 Georgia Avenue, Silver Spring,
Maryland ("Subject Property") in the Silver Spring Policy Area, Silver Spring CBD Sector
Plan ("Master Plan") area; and

WHEREAS, Applicant's preliminary forest conservation plan application was
designated Forest Conservation Plan No. MR2014047,8787 Georgia Avenue, ("Forest
Conservation Plan" or 'Application");2 and

WHEREAS, following review and analysis of the Application by Planning Board
Staff ("Staff') and other governmental agencies, Staff issued a memorandum to the
Planning Board dated May 23,2014, setting forth its analysis and recommendation for
approval of the Application, subject to certain conditions ("Staff Report"); and

WHEREAS, on June 5,2014, the Planning Board held a public hearing on the
Application, and at the hearing the Planning Board heard testimony and received
evidence submitted for the record on the Application; and

t Pursuant to S22A-11(e) ofthe County Code, the Planning Board must consider the forest conservation plan when
reviewing a mandatory referral application.
' Unless specifically indicated otheMise, the Board has reviewed the preliminary Forest Conservation Plan. As
provided in the mandatory referral submission, the Subject Property will be conveyed to a private party for
development, and therefore, the Board will consider the final Forest Conservation Plan at site plan review. For

azsz c"JSlRF89.,kS€19&P'gtNaf+tand 20e10 Phone:301.4e5.4605 Fax:301.4e5.1320

wrew.motrtgomerylrlanningboatd.org E-Mail mcp-chair@mncppc-mc.org
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MCPB No. 14-47
Forest Conservation Plan No. MR2014047
8787 Georgia Avenue
Page 2

WHEREAS, on June 5, 2014, the Planning Board, on motion of Commissioner
Dreyfuss; seconded by Commissioner Wells-Harley; with a vote of 5-0 Commissioners
Anderson, Carrier, Dreyfuss, Presley and Wells-Hadey voting in favor voted to approve
the Forest Conservation Plan as revised at the hearing.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE lT RESOLVED that the Planning Board APPROVED
Forest Conservation Plan No. MR2014047 for the Subject Property, subject to the
following conditions:3

1. The Final Forest Conservation Plan must include the planting of two 4-6" caliper
Willow oaks (Quercus phellos) or such other similarly sized native hardwood
shade tree species as approved by Staff on the Subject Property, with final
location and soil volume to be determined at the time of site plan review,
considering favorable growing conditions to the trees to reach maximum growth
at maturity.

2. As mitigation for the proposed loss of specimen trees 1 , 2, and 3 identified on the
Forest Conservation Plan (total caliper loss of 200"), eighteen (18) 3-inch caliper
canopy trees must be planted onsite.'

3. The Final Forest Conservation Plan must include planting details for tree
mitigation for the Protected Trees approved for removal by the Variance.

BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED, that having given futt consideration to the
recommendations and findings of its Staff as presented at the hearing and as set forth
in the Staff Report, which the Board hereby adopts and incorporates by reference, and
upon consideration of the entire record, the Planning Board FINDS, with the conditions
of approval, that:

1. The Applicallon saflsfes all the applicable requirements of the Forest
Conservation Law, Montgomery County Code, Chapter 22A and the
prote ction of environ me ntally se n sitive features.

A. Forest Conservation

While there is no forest on the Subject Property, there is a O.4g-acre
afforestation requirement. The Forest Conservation Plan, as conditioned
will meet the afforestation requirement through offsite mitigation in a forest
bank or through payment of the applicable fee-in{ieu.

3 For the purpose of these conditions, the term "Applicant" shall also mean the developer, the owner, or
any successor in interest to the terms of this approval.
- The mitigation for 200" of caliper loss included removal of of trees 4 and 7 as proposed in the
Application, but not approved by the Planning Board. The final mitigation requirements may be
recalculated based on the Variance specifics approved as part of the Final Forest Conservation Plan.
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MCPB No. 14-47
Forest Conservation Plan No. MM014047
8787 Georgia Avenue
Page 3

B. Forest Conservation Variance

Section 224-12(bX3) of the Forest Conservation Law identifies certain
individual trees as high priority for retention and protection ("Protected
Trees"). Any impact to these Protected Trees, including removal or any
disturbance within a Protected Tree's critical root zone ('CRZ"), requires a
variance under Section 22A-12(b)(3) ("Variance"). Otherwise such
resources must be left in an undisturbed condition.

The limits of disturbance ("LOD") for this development are along the edge
of the Subject Property. In accordance with Section 22A-21(a), the
Applicant requested a Variance. The Applicant proposed removing five
Protected Trees, including one S4-inch specimen Willow oak on-site (Tree
2), one 4S-inch specimen Willow oak on-site (Tree 1), one 33-inch
specimen Tulip poplar on-site (Tree 3), one specimen 35-inch Pin oak
located along the Georgia Avenue right-of-way (Tree 4), and one 33-inch
Pin oak along the Spring Street right-of-way (Tree 7). Three Protected
Trees within the right-of-way of Spring Street (Trees 59, 60 and 61) are
proposed to remain, but will be disturbed. Efforts have been proposed to
protect the trees along the property perimeter during construction, with
specific measures to be established as part of the Final Forest
Conservation Plan.

At the hearing, the Board agreed that the Applicant would suffer
unwananted hardship by being denied reasonable and significant use of
the Subject Property without a Variance, but not the full Variance as
proposed by the Applicant. Although the Board did not permit the removal
of Protected Trees 4 and 7, it did approve the CRZ impacts to those
Protected Trees. The optimal development of this prominent urban site
will best be achieved through thoughtful location of buildings with
underground parking to create a more compatible transition from the
single family residential development to the north into the commercial and
high-rise developments to the south. The significant elevation change
from Georgia Avenue to the existing parking lot creates the need for a
long, sloped entrance into the site. Approximately 30 percent of the site
is covered by the CRZs of Protected Trees 1,2 and 3, which stand
basically in row that divides the site into a northeastern half and a smaller
southwestem portion on the other side of the trees. lf a Variance were not
granted for Protected Trees 1, 2 and 3, development of the site would
effectively be limited to only the northeastern half - the southwestem
portion appears to be too small to support productive use without major
incursions into the CRZs of Protected Trees 1, 2 and 3. Therefore, the
Board agreed that not permitting the removal of the on-site Protected
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Trees 1, 2, and 3, would prevent approximately half of the Subject
Property from being appropriately developed. Such restriction would
cause unwarranted hardship on the Applicant. Furthermore, if only a
portion of the site is developable, it would not meet the full potential
recommended in the Sector Plan as an urban infill site.

The Planning Board made the following findings necessary to grant the
Variance as limited by the Board:

1. Granting the Variance will not confer on the Applicant a special
privilege that would be denied to other applicants.

The removal or impact to the CRZs of the Protected Trees, in
conjunction with the concept plan for development of the site is
supported by the Sector Plan. The urban conditions support the
redevelopment of the Subject Property as shown on the concept
plan. The existing site constraints, including grading and elevation,
and location of underground utilities create a difficult site for any
applicant to develop without significant impact to the Protected Trees.
Further, provision for underground parking allows reduced building
heights with better site organization, helping to maintain a compatible
relationship with the sunounding community. Such development
would be impossible without impact or removal of the Protected
Trees as approved.

The Applicant did not demonstrate the need to remove Protected
Trees 4 and 7. The Applicant proposed removal because
disturbance to the CRZs of these trees will be greater than 30
percent considering anticipated streetscape, pedestrian, utility and
circulation improvements. The Board determined that although some
CRZ impacts are unavoidable, the Applicant should explore
reasonable efforts as part of its future development plans to preserve
these trees.

2. The need for the Variance is not based on conditions or circumstances
which are the result of the actions by the Applicant.
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The concept plan for development of the Subject property is
supported by the Sector Plan and the goals of the urban infill
redevelopment. With the Subject property in particular, as the
gateway to the commercial district, provision of underground parking
and reduced heights will provide a compatible transition from the
residential neighborhoods north of Spring Street into the commercial
business district that begins at this site.

3. The need for the variance is not based on a condition retated to tand
or building use, either permifted or non-conforming, on a neighboring
propeny.

The Variance is needed for development of the Subject property and
is not a result of land or building use on a neighboring property.

4. Granting the variance wiil not violate state water quatity standards or
cause measurable degradation in water quality.

The Protected Trees approved for removal are not located in an
environmental buffer or special protection area. This approval is
conditioned on mitigation that approximates the form and function of
the trees removed. The protected Trees being impacted will remain
to provide the same level of water quality protection as they currenfly
provide. Mitigation for the Variance is at a rate that approximates the
form and function of the protected Trees removed. The Board
approved replacement of protected Trees at a rate of approximately
eighteen - 3" caliper canopy trees. Two additional Willow oaks
(Quercus phellos) or other native shade trees are to be planted on
the Subject Property. The location and quantity of soil wiil be set at
Final Forest Conservation plan during the Site plan review. No
mitigation is required for protected Trees impacted but retained.

The site presently has no stormwater management other than the
small patches of trees. With redevelopment of the site, the new State
and local stormwater regulations will require stormwater
management above the existing conditions, improving water quality
relative to the existing discharge rates.

BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution constitutes the written ooinionof the Plpnffi Board in this matter, and the date of this Resolution is
rruL I u LvF (which is the date that this Resolution is mailed to all oarties of

record); and
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BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED, that any party authorized by taw to take an
administrative appeal must initiate such an appeal within thirty days of the date of this
Resolution, consistent with the procedural rules for the judicial review of administrative
agency decisions in Circuit Court (Rule 7-203, Maryland Rules).

CERTIFICATION

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted by
the Montgomery County Planning Board of the Maryland-National Capital park and
Planning Commission on motion of Commissioner Presley, seconded by Vice Chair
Wells-Harley, with Chair Carrier, Vice Chair Wells-Harley, and Commissloners
Anderson and Presley voting in favor, and Commissioner Dreyfuss absent, at its regular
meeting held on Thursday, June 26, 20'14,in Silver Spring, Maryland.

angoise M. Carrier, Ch
Montgomery County Planning Board
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